        PENNAR & BUFFERLAND COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION
Minutes of the meeting held in The Alma Inn on Tuesday, 13th October 2009 at 7.30 p.m.

The members present at the meeting were: Cllr Maureen Colgan (Chairman), Christine John (Vice Chairman), Tim McMahon (Treasurer), Ron Selby (Secretary), Roger Hart, Cllr Tony Wilcox, Peter England, Debbie Brown, Anne Weatherall, Jemma John, Melanie John, G Owens,  J E Cunningham, Cllr Liz Cook and Mike Cook.
Apologies for absence were received from: Lesley John, C H Moseley, Jerry Rose and Cllr Carolyn Fortune. 

The Chairman opened the meeting by asking the members if any member would propose that the minutes of the meeting held on the 8th September should be accepted as they were published. Tim McMahon (Treasurer) pointed out that there was an error in the item headed Treasurer’s report that stated that the P&BCA funds of that month had a credit balance of £494.94, whereas the accurate figure was £470.94. Chris John (Vice Chairman) proposed that subject to the correction of the credit balance figure in the treasurer’s report, the minutes of the 8th September meeting should be accepted as published, and Melanie John seconded her proposal.
Pembroke Dock’s team of PCSO’S to be brought up to full strength
Cllr Tony Wilcox reported that following the recent transfers of PCSO 8066 Rhian Thatcher to Llanelli, and PCSO 8020 Jim Moffatt to Saundersfoot, the team serving ‘The Dock’ is 50 % below strength. Two replacement officers are presently undergoing training, and they are expected to be ‘on the beat’ in December.

 A suggestion that could make the reduction in the hours of street lighting more tolerable
Cllr Tony Wilcox noted that PCC Highways intended that fourteen street lamps along Tregennis Hill and Treowen Road would remain lit after the midnight ‘switch off’ under the PCC Highways Department’s economy and carbon emission reduction scheme. Tony proposes that providing it is technically possible, seven of those street lamps along Treowen Road should be switched off after midnight, so that a similar number can remain lit at critical points such as street corners around Pennar.
More about the parking restrictions for Treowen Road

As reported in the minutes of the 8th September meeting, the double yellow lines along the west side of Treowen Road are 15 metres longer than PCC Highways Department had prescribed, but presently there is no intention to curtail the length. Soon there will also be a further restriction on the east side of the road, just before the ‘build out’ that is close to the Spar grocery store, between the hours of 8.00 a.m. and 6.00 p.m.
Possibility of two hundred more building plots in the Pennar area
Cllr Tony Wilcox reported that under the new Local Development Plan (LDP), there could be planning consent for as many as two hundred house building plots around Pennar. Tony went on to say that if the LDP was fully implemented, it could create problems along Treowen Road due to the increased flow of traffic. PCC Highways Traffic Monitoring Unit found that the traffic flow along the road in both directions totalled 5900 vehicles per day.

P&BCA’S application to have land at the western end of Military Road declared to be a town or village green
It was reported that Mr Huw Jones of the solicitors Lowless & Lowless who is acting for Pembroke Dock Town Council in this matter, has requested that he can seek the opinion of a barrister at law on certain aspects of the application. The request was refused by both Moira Saunders (Pembroke Dock Town Clerk) and the Town Council as it might incur costs of about £500.

St Patrick’s Youth Club staff now fully up to strength 
Cllr Liz Cook reported that the youth club now has three youth workers and two volunteer helpers. During the winter season, the club will be open to the young people of Pennar between the hours of 6.00 p.m. and 8.00 p.m. on Fridays. Liz went on to say that the behaviour of a few of the youths using the club facilities fell short of what was expected of them, and could be banned from attending the club unless they show a marked improvement in their demeanour. Letters will be sent to the boys’ parents explaining why they have been banned from attending the club, and asking them to try to instill some discipline into their offspring in the hope that they can be readmitted.

Fourteen ladies pedal their way to a wonderful achievement
Melanie John reported on the sponsored 24 hour exercise bike ride that she and thirteen of her friends undertook to raise money for cancer sufferers and their families. The big event took place in St Patrick’s Community Hall, commencing at 6.00 p.m. on the 3rd October. With sponsorship money still coming in, Melanie hopes that their efforts will make in excess of £1,400.00 for this most worthy cause. 
Halloween for the children of Pennar will be a little early this year

Melanie John said that the St Patrick’s Community Hall committee will be organizing a Halloween disco for children under the age of ten years on Thursday, 29th October between 6.00 p.m. and 8.00 p.m. There will be Karaoke music, face painting and prizes for the scariest costume. Soft drink refreshments will be served, and all this for a most modest entrance fee of £1 per child. Children under the age of five years must be accompanied by an adult. 
Treasurer’s report
Tim McMahon reported that in response to the proposal at the meeting of 8th September, that the P&BCA should transfer £156.00 to the St Patrick’s Community Hall funds to help pay for taking on a third youth worker at the Pennar Youth Club. Just before the meeting was closed, Tim wrote a cheque for that amount. Taking into account the cheque for £304.20 that the secretary had handed to him earlier in the meeting (PCC biannual grant), the P&BCA funds presently had a credit balance of £619.14.
Reports of incidents of hooliganism in Lower Pennar

A local resident has complained that there have been several incidents of hooliganism around the eastern end of Bentlass Terrace of late. Bricks have been removed from the wall in front of the Macken’s Hill garages (now disused and vandalized) for whatever purpose, and windows of the properties adjacent to the pathway between house nos. 20 and 22 have been broken by stone throwing children. 
Cllr Liz Cook commented on an item in the minutes of the 8th September meeting in which PCSO Jim Moffatt said that the police had spoken with the parents of a youth who had harassed elderly people in the area, but they said that they did not have any control over their son. Liz wanted to know what should be done  when a ‘talking to’ by the police fails to bring about any improvement in an offending person’s behaviour, then there must be some follow up action either by the police or the local authorities. One member suggested that in the last resort, the council or Housing Association might consider an eviction order.
A newly laid, smooth road surface, becomes something of a mixed blessing

Residents living along the western extension of Military Road (house nos.103 – 159) have for a long time wished the council would do something about the deteriorating surface of the road in front of their homes. Many were the complaints of damage to the suspension units and audio equipment in their cars. So in June of this year, when the Highways Department gave the road a dressing with Tarmac, it seemed that all their wishes had been granted. That was until the local skateboarding fraternity plus their friends from outside the Pennar area that they had invited, descended on that stretch of road to show off their skill and daring! Cllr Tony Wilcox said he would discuss the residents’ concerns with the Pembroke Dock police.

A woodland area to have protection from future development 

Cllr Tony Wilcox said that under the recently published Local Development Plan, the woodland area between Sycamore Street and the coastal path will be protected from future development. Developers could be granted permission to build houses in the vicinity of the protected area, some of which is believed to be privately owned.
The Chairman closed the meeting at 8.35 p.m. The next meeting of the Pennar & Bufferland Community Association will be held in The Alma Inn on Tuesday, 10th November 2009 at 7.30 p.m.
